VINTON, LA May 18, 2021

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Vinton, Louisiana, met in regular session at the regular meeting place of said Mayor and Council, in the Town Hall, Vinton, Louisiana, at 6:00 p.m. on the 18th day of May, 2021, with the following members present:

Kenneth O. Stinson, Mayor Diane Conner, Council Member Stephanie Hardy, Council Member Paul Patin, Council Member Marcus Renfrow, Council Member William "BB" Loyd, Mayor Pro Tem

ABSENT:

ALSO PRESENT: Cade R. Cole, Town Attorney

The following Reports were submitted:

 Total Payroll for April, 2021
 \$ 116,223.89

 Total Receipts for April, 2021
 \$ 1,245,976.32

 Total Disbursements for April, 2021
 \$ 1,248,405.17

 Total Bills for April, 2021
 \$ 307,184.26

Kenneth O. Stinson, Mayor called the meeting to order and Pastor Rick Watson led in prayer, and then followed the Pledge of Allegiance.

It was moved by Council Member Renfrow that the minutes of prior meetings, copies of which were mailed to each council member prior to the meeting, be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Council Member Patin and carried.

Justin Sittig, Assistant City Clerk gave the monthly Administration Department report.

Bills for the month of April, 2021, were approved and payment authorized upon a motion by Council Member Renfrow seconded by Council Member Conner and carried.

Mayor Stinson updated the governing authority on pending grants and projects.

Mayor Pro Tem William "BB" Loyd discussed an animal noise complaint.

Captain Scott Spell gave the monthly Police Department report.

Terry Vice, Director of Public Works gave the monthly Public Works and Electrical Department reports.

Chief Chris Vice gave the monthly Fire and Civil Defense reports.

Mr. Kurt Ryder was not present at the meeting to discuss the ICE presentation and FEMA update.

Mrs. Randi Jones was not present at the meeting to discuss her request for an exception.

Mr. Chris Vice requested an exception to the Mobile Home Ordinance. He stated he owns the property, and his mother owns the mobile home. It was moved by Mayor Pro Tem Loyd to allow the

minutes.doc

exception with the stipulations that the residence can only be occupied by Mr. Vice's mother, the property cannot be used for rental, and it must be removed if Mr. Vice's mother is not the inhabitant. The motion was seconded by Council Member Patin and carried.

Mr. David Milligen requested exceptions to the Lot Size Ordinance. At the previous council meeting in April, Mr. Milligen was advised to try and locate a lot to place his home on since it did not fall within the Mobile Home Ordinance. Mr. Milligen advised he located one at 1115 Nona St. but was unable to afford the lot rent.

After a lengthy discussion, Council Member Patin moved to grant an exception to the Mobile Home Ordinance and allow the building to stay. The motion died for lack of a second.

After further discussion, Council Member Patin motioned for a ninety-day extension for Mr. Milligen to find another lot to move the building to. The motion was seconded by Council Member Conner and carried.

Tricia Granger was not present at the meeting to discuss her request for an exception.

There being no further business to come before the governing authority, it was moved by Council Member Hardy that the meeting be adjourned. The motion was seconded by Council Member Renfrow and carried.

	Kenneth O. Stinson, Mayor	_
ATTEST:		
Mary O. Vice. City Clerk	<u> </u>	